
 

    
 

PORT & MARINE SERVICES 
201 William Street 

Key West, FL 
33040 

 
ADDENDUM NO. 2 

 
EXTERIOR SIGNAGE SYSTEM 

KEY WEST HISTORIC SEAPORT 
ITB #23-011 

 
The information contained in this Addendum adds information to be included in the Bid and is 
hereby made a part of the Contract Documents. The referenced bid package is hereby addended 
in accordance with the following items: 
 
QUESTIONS and CLARIFICATIONS: 
 
1. Per I do not see any lighting for sign type B, C, or D. Is this correct? Please clarify. 

There is no lighting for sign types B, C or D 

2. Will the City of Key West allow for Contractor to have a staging area for material and equipment 
storage at Plaza 2? 

 
A staging area will be provided near the project site 

 
3. Plans show different materials for piling caps (some show copper, brass, and aluminum) 

please clarify. 
 
All pile caps are .040"- .060" thick copper with copper screws/ fasteners 

4. Sign Type D shows finial construction in fiberglass, is this correct? 
 

The upper rod and finial ball shall be copper. The top cap ideally should be copper but 
due to detail in the design of this one cap it can be fabricated from marine grade 5083 
alloy aluminum and faux painted to look like verdigris copper. The "P” parking symbol 
shall be made of 1/4” thick 5083 alloy aluminum plate with an added 1/2” deep return at 
the edge. Front and back of the sign face shall be frisket painted with a high gloss UV 
protection and graffiti clear coat.The Lot Number sign shall be made of 1” thick 
greenheart wood with the text routed 1/4” into the wood and painted filled. Finished 
both sides. 



 
5. The plan shows different material for sign panels (some show phenolic panels, aluminum, and 

wood). Please confirm intent or clarify. 
 

All sign type B sign panels shall be 3/4” thick IZONE exterior grade UV protected 
phenolic resin panels 

All sign type C sign panels shall be 1/2” thick IZONE exterior grade UV protected 
phenolic resin panels 

Sign type D panels, see note 4 above 

6. During the pre-bid meeting there was a mention of the project budget, however none was 
given. Please provide project budget. 

 
The City has budgeted this project in the amount of $250,000 

 
7. Can you provide contact info to local structural and electrical engineers.  
 

There are no local electrical engineers. 

Local Structural engineers: 

Artibus Design, Serge Mashtakov, 305-304-3512, serge@artibusdesign.com 

Jim Reynolds, 305-394-5987, jim@reynoldsengineeringservices.com 

Rick Milelli, 305-293-3263, rmilelli@meridianengineeringflkeys.com 

 
All other elements of the Contract and Bid documents, including the Bid Date shall remain 
unchanged.  All Bidders shall acknowledge receipt and acceptance of this Addendum No. 2 by 
submitting the addendum with their proposal.  Proposals submitted without acknowledgement or 
without this Addendum may be considered non-responsive. 
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